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The Amador Area of the California Highway Patrol received the “Notice of Completion and
Environmental Document Transmittal™ for the proposed Wicklow Way Specific Plan, State
Clearinghouse (SCH) #2023010563. After review, we have concerns with the potential impact this
project could have on traffic congestion.

Our concern relates to the development of 201 acres at the end of Wicklow Way, with the proposed
construction of 700 residences, 24.4 acres of commercial properties, and 10 acres of recreational
area. Wicklow Way currently terminates at State Route 88 (SR-88), which is the major arterial route
from the City of Jackson and surrounding areas to the Stockton Area. Wicklow Way is controlled at
the intersection of SR-88 by a stop sign. There are currently no traffic controls at this intersection for
traffic on SR-88. This project could have a negative impact on our operations due to the increased
traffic congestion at this intersection, which could necessitate the need for additional traffic control
measures to mitigate the potential increase in traffic collisions within our jurisdiction.

The secondary exit of this plan is onto Stoney Creek Road. To reach the main arterial route of State
Route 49 (SR-49) and travel north or south from this location, you must travel through the
intersections of Hoffman Street and SR-49 or Argonaut Lane and SR-49. Both intersections are
uncontrolled for traffic on SR-49 and controlled by stop signs on Hoffman Street and Argonaut Lane.
Due to the increased traffic congestion at these intersections, they would also potentially need
additional traffic control measures to mitigate the increased traffic.

If you have and questions regarding these concerns, please contact Sergeant J. Dobler during
business hours at (209) 418-6200.

T. THIBODEAU, Lieutenant
Commander
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